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September 2018
Dear Parent(s)/Guardians(s):

We hope everyone had a wonderful summer and are ready for a new year. We would like to extend a warm welcome to returning students, families and staff, as well as to those who are new to our school. Welcome to Ms. Ramsay and Ms. Samuel who are joining our Kindergarten team as Long Term Occasional Teachers. Mr. Frijio is joining John McCrae as a Special Needs Assistant. 
As we embark upon another school year, we will continue to focus on academics, student   well-being and implementing equity in every aspect of the curriculum. Our staff has planned an exciting, educational journey for students and will continue their commitment to ensure that each child meets his or her potential. This is a collaborative endeavor.
On behalf of the students and staff, I would like to take this opportunity to thank our caretakers, for their hard work throughout the summer to make sure our school looks amazing and ready for students and staff. We are grateful to our caretakers for their ongoing dedication to taking care of all aspects of our school.

Our collective belief is one founded on a view that student success at school is dependent on a partnership between the school and home. We are committed to nurturing that partnership. We would love to have parents volunteer in the school and be part in the learning process and, perhaps joining our School Council. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at school.

We look forward to working with you and your child to attain the highest level of educational success that your child is able to achieve. 

Sincerely,
R. Hassan-Bismilla

Principal 

Upcoming Dates:
September 20, 2018



Meet the Teacher Night
September 21, 2018



McCrae Spirit Day
September 27, 2018  



Terry Fox Run/Walk
September 24
, 2018



School Council Meeting @6:00
October 3, 2018



Picture Day
School Hours
8:40 - 8:45 ~ Entry time
9:55 – 10:10 ~ Recess

11:30 – 12:25 ~ Lunch

1:50 – 2:05 ~ Recess

3:15 ~ Dismissal
Lunch Program

We strongly recommend that students go home for lunch, if there is supervision at home. This provides students with a necessary break from the instructional day. Students remaining at school for lunch are required to follow the rules and expectations of the lunchroom. These expectations are outlined in the First Day Packages. The rules and expectations will be shared with students on the first day. If a parent/guardian has indicated that a student will remain at school during lunch, the student is not allowed to leave school property unless a parent provides a note or calls the school. Please ensure that you send a fork or spoon with your child for their lunch. We have many students that stay for lunch and want to provide a safe and positive atmosphere during lunch.
Electronics/Cell Phones
Students that bring cell phones or electronics to school will be required to keep them in their lockers, bags or give it to the teacher for safe keeping. During school hours students are not allowed to use their phones unless teacher directed. If a student needs to contact a parent or guardian during school hours, they need to come to the office. We had issues with improper use of cell phones, cell phones getting lost or stolen last year. We would appreciate parental support with this.
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